

AGENDA SUPPLEMENT (1)

Meeting: Trowbridge Area Board

Place: The Cotswold Space - County Hall, Trowbridge BA14 8JN

Date: Thursday 16 November 2017

Time: 7.00 pm

The Agenda for the above meeting was published on <u>8 November 2017</u>. Additional documents are now available and are attached to this Agenda Supplement.

Please direct any enquiries on this Agenda to Becky Holloway, of Democratic Services, County Hall, Bythesea Road, Trowbridge, direct line 01225 718063 or email becky.holloway@wiltshire.gov.uk

Press enquiries to Communications on direct lines (01225)713114/713115.

This Agenda and all the documents referred to within it are available on the Council's website at www.wiltshire.gov.uk

4 Announcements (Pages 3 - 4)

An announcement regarding the Wiltshire Local Plan Review is attached.

5 Partner Updates (Pages 5 - 10)

An update from the Dorset and Wiltshire Fire Service is attached.

DATE OF PUBLICATION: 16 November 2017



Chairs Announcement at Area Board

Help shape Wiltshire's plans to 2036: Wiltshire Local Plan Review

Wiltshire Council has a statutory duty to plan for the new homes, jobs and infrastructure needed to support Wiltshire's communities while protecting the local environment and quality of life and to keep it's plans up to date.

The Council is reviewing the Wiltshire Core Strategy adopted in January 2015 which sets out policies for the future development of the county over the period to 2026 and is used in the determination of planning applications. The review of the Wiltshire Core Strategy (renamed the Wiltshire Local Plan) will extend the period to which the plan relates to 2036.

This is your opportunity to inform the review of the local plan. The consultation starts on Tuesday 7 November 2017. All comments should be submitted by 5pm Tuesday 19 December 2017

The Council is seeking the views of the Wiltshire community on the scope of the review, including the preparation of a Joint Spatial Framework to consider how development across the Borough of Swindon and the Wiltshire Council area should take place. Consultation documents have been prepared to stimulate discussion and ask questions about the strategic issues to be considered in the review in relation to Chippenham, Salisbury and Trowbridge (as Wiltshire's principal settlements) and the market towns named in the core strategy.

For example, in relation to Trowbridge, the consultation documents include information about the recent rate of house building (including affordable housing), employment change and environmental constraints. The Trowbridge profile acknowledges that:

- there has been much less employment development in the town than anticipated and the town's dormitory role was more pronounced in the 2011 Census.
- key elements of the Wiltshire Core Strategy such as a new secondary school, land for business investment and new homes have not yet been delivered.
- there are significant environmental constraints and green belt protection
- town centre investment has focussed on leisure and convenience retail but much less comparison retailing.

And asks the questions:

• Is the town sufficiently attractive to inward investment to support its current role as a main focus for growth in Wiltshire? What could be done to improve its attractiveness?

- Environmental constraints may limit potential for additional land for employment and housing, should the extent of the Green Belt be reviewed?
- Are there further brownfield opportunities for redevelopment that can make significant improvement to the town and the vitality and viability of the town centre in particular?

All the consultation documents and supporting evidence will be available on the Councils web site from the 7th November (http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/planning-policy-local-plan-review) and are available to view during normal opening hours at the Council's main offices at Monkton Park (Chippenham), Bourne Hill (Salisbury), County Hall (Trowbridge) and at all Wiltshire Council libraries.

There is also leaflet available on the information table if you would like to know more about the content of the consultation

Agenda Item 5



Trowbridge Area Board Report - 16th November 2017



Be one of us Campaign (Wholetime Recruitment)

Wholetime recruitment to Dorset & Wiltshire Fire and Rescue Service opens at 12noon on Monday 6 November, with a deadline of 12noon on Sunday 12 November.

The following information is designed to give you an indication of the recruitment process, what to expect and what is required of you. It is a staged process and, should you be successful, you will be assessed over the period covering 6 November to 5 December 2017.

Applications are via an external website: https://apollo.adc.uk.com/s/DWFRS2017

Within the online registration process you will be required to complete:

Candidate Registration, where you register your details

Realistic Job Preview, here you are presented with 11 scenarios

Eligibility Screen, here you must answer basic questions to see whether you are eligible to apply:

- Whether you are over the age of 17 years and 6 months
- Whether you have the right to work in the UK
- Whether you have any unspent criminal convictions
- Whether you have any court judgements outstanding against you
- Whether you wear glasses or contact lenses



Once you have completed the online registration and eligibility screen, you will receive an e-mail from our online system 'Apollo' advising you of how you can log back into the system when you are invited to complete the online assessments. Please check your inbox and Junk Mail box for emails from Apollo Online Assessment.

For further details of the application process please follow this link to our website.

https://www.dwfire.org.uk/working-for-us/be-one-of-us/

Are we getting through?



Dorset & Wiltshire Fire and Rescue Service has launched an awareness campaign across its area, targeting poor or inconsiderate parking.

The Service is asking all drivers "Are we getting through?" as, when responding to a 999 call, every second that the emergency services are delayed could have serious, life-threatening consequences.

The smallest fire engine needs a minimum of three metres, or the width of two cars, to pass safely. If you called for help, you would want to know firefighters could get through.

Assistant Chief Fire Officer Jim Mahoney said: "Inconsiderate and dangerous parking has long been an issue across the Service and, as more households have more than one car, the problem will only grow. If we can't get to a fire or an accident because we can't get our fire engines through, it greatly restricts our effectiveness. I'm asking everybody to think before they park; yes, it may be convenient for you at the time, but what if it was your house or your loved one we needed to get to? You would want to know that we are getting through."

One particular area of concern is parking on roads near schools, as these are often difficult to pass through safely, especially when cars are dropping off or picking up children. Drivers may not be parking illegally, but the Service is urging everyone to see whether a smarter option, maybe a bit further away, is available.





Poor or inconsiderate parking can also affect high streets and the roads by fire stations. On-call firefighters have to be at their station within five minutes of their pagers going off, so any delay in arriving has a negative effect on the emergency response.

The Service is therefore asking drivers to think before they park, with the following advice to drivers to help keep narrow streets clear:

- When parked, pull in your wing mirrors (don't forget to flip them out before driving off).
- Don't park too close to corners fire engines are larger than cars and need more room to turn.
- If you're parking opposite someone, remember that a fire engine needs three metres, or two car widths, to pass safely.
- Make sure your wheels are straight and are not sticking out.
- Park as close to the kerb as you can.
- Always follow the Highway Code and obey road markings such as yellow lines and box junctions.
- In narrow streets, only park on one side of the road where possible.
- Make sure you leave enough space for pedestrians on the pavement.
- Don't block driveways.

For more information about the challenges caused by poor or inconsiderate parking, please visit www.dwfire.org.uk/education/road-safety-education/are-we-getting-through

Safe and Well Visits- Home safety

The Trowbridge area has a dedicated Fire Service 'Safe and Well' advisor who can visit people, within their own homes, advising on home safety and wellbeing.

A Safe and Well visit is **FREE** and normally lasts about one hour covering topics such as:

- Using electricity safely
- Cooking safely
- Making an escape plan
- What to do if there is a fire
- Keeping children safe
- Good practice night time routine and other points relevant to you
- Identifying and discussing any further support the occupier may need

If you have thatch property, are living alone, have a young family, are over 65 or a smoker please get in contact with us. We want to help make you safer in your own





home. If you or someone you know has mobility or sight and hearing impairments, please suggest a Safe and Well visit.

Visit http://www.dwfire.org.uk/news/new-name-new-contact-details-same-service/ to book one.

Response

Total Incidents attended by DWFRS for Trowbridge Area; 01/09/17 – 01/11/17.

DWFRS have responded to 70 incidents on Trowbridge's station ground between the dates above.

Trowbridge Fire Station Responded to a total of 122 incidents County wide in the mentioned time period. Details are listed in the table below.

Category	Incidents in Trowbridge	Out of Station Ground incidents	Total
False Alarm	34	24	58
Fire	12	16	28
Special Service	24	12	36
Total	70	52	122
1 st Pump Availability	100%		
2 nd Pump Availability	79%		

Recent Notable Incidents

The Heavy Rescue Unit based at Trowbridge has been busy attending incidents across the County including a Gas explosion in Chippenham and fatal Road Traffic Collisions in Melksham and Tilshead.

Community Engagement

Dorset & Wiltshire Fire and Rescue Service provides a free service called a Safe and Well visit. We will visit a person's home by appointment and discuss any safety issues in the home. We will also have a conversation about improving an individual's health and well-being.

If you or someone you know need a smoke alarm, some advice or are worried about what to do in an emergency, contact us for a free Safe and Well visit; http://www.dwfire.org.uk/safety/safe-and-well-visits/





Community Safety Plan

DWFRS Community Safety Plan 2016-2020 outlines our plans for the future. It explains the diverse services we provide and how we plan to improve and deliver them over the four-year period. The plan can be found on the DWFRS website http://www.dwfire.org.uk/community-safety-plan/

Guy Tadman

Temp District Commander, Trowbridge, Bradford and Westbury.

Email: guy.tadman@dwfire.org.uk

Tel: 01722 691041

